International Psychotherapy Institute Steering Committee Meeting Minutes
Wednesday, June 8, 2022
Present: Ana, Caroline (Director), Jane, Jim, Karen M, Mike, Steve, Suzanne, Anna Innes (Exec. Administrator)

Absent: Andi, Carla, David, Lorrie, Norma. 

The next SC meeting will be July 13, with no meeting in August.
Minutes of May 11, 2022 were approved as distributed. 

Administrator update

Anna is looking forward to working with the new Administrator, Rebecca Jones, who will be coming in two days a week for the remainder of June and beginning full time on July 6.  The workload has been heavy, and Anna has gotten behind in some tasks during the hiring process; if faculty members have any urgent administrative needs please call or email Anna. Child, IIPT, and Core institutes are meeting this month; PPP institute is meeting in July.

Caroline discussed possible ways to introduce Rebecca to the faculty and IPI community, including attending the July SC meeting and the next meeting of the Board, scheduling available time for faculty to drop in and meet her on Zoom, a meet and greet during one of the institutes, and circulating an announcement to the members welcoming Rebecca, with some information about her background and a photo.
Caroline – Director Update
Follow up to May SC meeting  

Caroline reported she received one or two responses from faculty regarding inviting Salman Akhtar for April 2023 but none were negative and he will be the keynote guest for the April 21-23, 2023, weekend.  She was involved in negotiations with Ira Brenner and the co-chairs for the February weekend, which resulted in scheduling Ira Brenner as the presenter for February 10-12, 2023. 

Student Licensure

David and Caroline met with Jane (who owns My Platform in China), and Betty regarding the issue of licensure in China.  They had a lengthy meeting which Caroline has summarized in writing regarding the state of licensure in China.  She also followed up with the Dean and Tom Barrett of the Chicago Psychoanalytic institute where there are many Chinese students participating exclusively online.  Caroline is working with the attorney to develop a policy for working with students in countries where licensure is not available.  The resulting policy proposal will then be considered by the Board of Directors.  Steve asked if we could also get perspectives on the licensure situation in Russia and India; he volunteered to help.  Caroline agreed and suggested Iran as well and welcomed Steve’s assistance.
IPI town hall meetings continuing twice a week.  Making new relationships for IPI, including Hattie Myers who has developed an online psychoanalytic newsletter that features contributions from clinicians all over the world, and who has invited town hall participants to contribute (“Room”).  Jeff Taxman from APsaA is also a participant and he and Caroline organized an event at the recent APsaA meeting that brought in participants from Russia and Ukraine.  IPI shares ½ of the cost of Russian interpreters for the town halls with the Russia group, and IPI pays all of the cost for the Ukrainian interpreter.
APsaA

Caroline mentioned some changes in leadership roles at APsaA.  She mentioned that APsaA is becoming more inclusive.  As a Center, IPI has representation on APsaA’s Board.  APsaA has a desire to broaden membership to include scholars and psychotherapists with equal voting privileges.  Caroline was elected to Executive Committee Director of the APsaA Board which she believes will give IPI more of a voice and perspectives as to how IPI can leverage itself within an increasingly competitive distance learning culture. 
Update on November 2022 weekend meeting space
Caroline reported that neither of the two hotels we had in mind are options for the November weekend dates (Marriott in Bethesda and Rockville Hilton in Rockville).  We are looking for other space at Kenwood Country Club and are also checking to see if it might be possible to rent space from an eating disorder training center near to the IPI office.   Caroline outlined the risk involved in booking a group of guest rooms for the weekend and asked faculty what they would think about students booking their own hotel rooms.  Steve suggested the possibility of just doing it online.  Caroline noted that everyone has their own risk assessment, and it is possible that the admin staff may not be willing to participate on-site.
Caroline asked how faculty would feel if IPI asked participants to book their own hotel rooms instead of having IPI commit to a room block. SC members were very supportive of the idea for participants to find their own hotels though these wouldn’t be subsidized by IPI.
Administrator for Martha Stark reported that for their recent hybrid weekend many people changed their mind about attending in person at the last minute and attended online instead.              
Jim mentioned the increased threat of monkey pox.  

Caroline mentioned that the Rockville Hilton is available for April, but she is hesitant to commit.  Karen Mohatt suggested setting a minimum number of participants as a threshold and making a decision near the end of August whether to hold the conference in person.  Steve suggested that the IIPT students might gather somewhere in person for their group meetings and join the conference presentations remotely.                                                                                                                     
Faculty Retreats
Caroline made a recommendation to have two faculty half-day retreats and meetings with the Board throughout the year and to unlink the 2nd faculty retreat from the April weekend conference to avoid overreaching before the graduation weekend. SC members were very supportive of this suggestion. 
IPI Faculty Emeritus position
Caroline asked Jim if there was anything he wanted to share regarding the discussion of the Faculty Emeritus position that took place at the June 7 faculty meeting.  Jim had nothing to add.

Suzanne agreed with Jill Scharff’s perspective (stated at the June faculty meeting) that Caroline has the authority and support to decide (on behalf of faculty) about the criteria for Faculty Emeritus, and to bring the recommendation to the board for discussion.  Suzanne asked if Bob Bremner could create a matrix of IPI profit and loss that would present the financial impact of resignations and changes in faculty status.  Mike also agrees with Jill’s point; he noted that in the years when he was on the Board, he never remembers the Board overruling the Director’s position.  Steve agreed that the Director needs to feel empowered to go to the Board with a recommendation.  Jim added that he and Norma also represent the faculty state of mind to the Board.  Caroline will work to integrate the different opinions on the faculty status issue to take to the board.
Caroline thanked Jim for his work on these issues.

Core Group Leaders
Caroline reported that the Core has not been able to recruit GAM group leaders for the 16 new Core students.  Paul Bosco, who has just finished a two-year core commitment has volunteered to lead again.  Caroline mentioned that she may need to lead a group if no one else steps up in the next two weeks.
Steve, Jane and Caroline – Intro to PD PT and Intro to PA

Steve, Jane and Caroline have been in conversation about developing a combined introduction to psychodynamic psychotherapy and psychoanalysis course.  They have had two lengthy discussions resulting in a decision not to offer the course this year, in order to respect the limits of what can be done this year, but to keep the option open for a future year.  Mike noted that we seem to be at an inflection point regarding growth that can be seen in the decision not to hold the combined program, and the difficulty in finding group leaders for the Core program.  Mike didn’t feel that running a Core group would be a good use of Caroline’s time.  He suggested asking a leader to commit to one year only.  Caroline mentioned that there are 2 faculty member swho was willing to lead a group, but who would need to miss 1-2 weekends in the first year.  The group consensus was that this would not be a big problem.  Colleen stressed that our GAM groups are not therapy groups.  
Caroline thanked the faculty for their commitment to attending the SC meetings and doing the organization’s work.
Meeting adjourned a couple of minutes early!
Respectfully submitted, Suzanne St. John and Anna Innes
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